
KEY DATES 

Message from our Acting Campus Principal - Cleo Lazaris 

22-24 

Oct 
PEER SUPPORT CAMP 

5 Nov STUDENT FREE DAY - PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT FOR STAFF 

6 Nov MELBOURNE CUP PUBLIC HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

7-9 Nov YEAR 9 OE WILSONS PROM SURF CAMP 

Friday 19th October, 2018 

 
Churchill Campus 

Ph: 5132 3700 

PO Box 3411 

MORWELL BC 3841 

EMAIL: kurnai.co@edumail.vic.gov.au 

College Principal 

Anthony Rodaughan 

Acting Campus Principal 

Cleo Lazaris 

School Hours:    8:25am - 2:45pm 

Students are supervised from 8:10am - 3pm 

Cuppa and Chat with Cleo 

The next catch up will be Friday,  9th November, 2018 from 9.30 –10am. 

Targeted Reading at Kurnai (TR@K) 

We have just begun our second term of the Targeted Reading Program in Year 7. Students who attend the program regularly 

have shown growth and are able to tackle new skills as they develop automaticity in letter sounds. 

A number of teaching and education support staff were trained by Dr Carol Christensen last week so that the program can 

be rolled out across Years 7 and 8 in 2019.  Next year the program will be at the beginning of the day so please encourage 

your child to be on time so as to take full advantage of the skills being mastered which are necessary for students to be 

successful for years to come. 

Welcome back to Term 4.  Staff and students certainly hit the ground running as they prepare for the final Assessment Tasks 

for the year. I wish everyone a successful final term.   
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Message from our Principal continues…….. 

 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:      We do the best that we can do 

  Work Ethic:      We are committed to working hard 

  Relationships:  We value and respect each other 

Homework Club 

We’ve had a great turn out for our Homework Club on Wednesday nights.  Students can get extra help with classwork, in a 

relaxing environment.  

When: Wednesday afternoon 

Where: Churchill Campus Library 

Time: 3:00 to 4:15pm 

Food Provided 

Mobile Phone Use 

The dilemma of whether mobile phones are a distraction in class has been and will 

continue to be an issue facing all schools.  As a Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) school, 

Kurnai College encourages students to have their laptops and tablets ready to use as a 

point of learning tool or for classwork as set out by the teacher.  It is our responsibility as 

a community, to support young people to use devices appropriately in different settings, 

including school.  Churchill Campus now has a phone holder in every classroom where 

students are asked to park their phones at the beginning of the lesson so as not to 

distract them from classroom learning.  Students will be able to access their phones only 

if their teacher deems that the phone at that point in the class would assist the learning. 

Year 10 Students Completing a VCE Sequence 2019 

For many years, most Year 10 students have completed Units 1 and 2 of a VCE or VCAL (Year 11) subject, however, not all 

students have reached the level of maturity or skill needed to be successful. 

From 2019, students will need to apply and be accepted into a VCE sequence. No student will be disadvantaged, as they will 

get to select from the full range of offerings in 2020. 

Students not completing a Year 11 subject in 2019 will select from a range of classes which will ensure academic rigour and 

development of skills to prepare students for 2020. 

Year 9 and 10 Elective for 2019 

Last week I spoke to all our current Year 8 and 9 students about students having input into the electives we will offer next 

year.  Along with teacher expertise and availability, I want student voice to help drive our subject offerings.  Students will select 

their electives in the coming weeks. 
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Year 7 News ……….   

Celeste Sanderco 

Year 7 Team Leader 

hardy.celeste.n@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:      We do the best that we can do 

  Work Ethic:      We are committed to working hard 

  Relationships:  We value and respect each other 

Welcome back to a much sunnier and warmer Term 4. We hope all students and their 

families enjoyed a relaxing and fun-filled break over the holidays.  

This term students continue their work in both their core and elective subject areas. We 

hope all students progress with the same enthusiasm and keenness towards their work 

as shown in the previous three terms. With Celebration Day, Headstart and student 

activities week all taking place towards the end of this term, there are many events to 

look forward to.  

Warmer Weather  

With the warmer weather having already begun, we would like to remind students of 
the uniform policy. Girls can wear their summer dress or navy shorts with their maroon 
polo shirt and boys can wear navy shorts and maroon polo shirt. All students are 
required to wear black shoes and white socks, with the exception of Physical Education 
classes where students are to wear runners as well as their navy PE polo shirt. Students 
may wear hats during recess, lunch and outdoor activities, but will need to remove 
them during class time.  

Swimming  

This term the girls will partake in swimming lessons at the Churchill Leisure Centre each 

Monday. This is a fantastic opportunity that the boys were able to take advantage of last term. 

Please ensure students participating bring their required swimming gear as well as a towel and 

goggles if needed. If students are unable to participate, we ask a signed note addressed to their 

Physical Education teacher be sent excusing them from the session.  

Health 

This term students will be discussing puberty and the changes they may encounter during adolescence. These lessons will be 

conducted during Health sessions. It is encouraged that families take this opportunity to continue any discussions at home, 

particularly if students are raising any questions they might feel uncomfortable asking during class time. 

Students are also reminded that spray deodorant is not allowed at school and it will be confiscated if found. Students can 
bring roll on deodorant to use if they choose to.  

It is highly recommended students bring a bottle of water to school as the temperature continues to increase as it can be 
taken into class with them. It is often found that students suffer from headaches and fatigue due to dehydration which can be 
prevented with a constant intake of water throughout the day.  

Cricket  

Well done to the following Year 7’s who competed in the second round of the Wellington School 

Cricket. Lleyton Hecker, Bailey Jones, Joel Tactor, Zeck Ramacho. The students travelled to Sale and 

played against Catholic College Sale. Unfortunately Kurnai did not come away with the win, howev-

er it was still a good day out for all involved. 
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Year 8 News ……….   

Lindy Gumpold 

Year 8 Team Leader 

gumpold.galinde.g@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Welcome back to the last term for all students in Year 8. A reminder to parents about 

the importance of contacting the Attendance Hotline, 5132 3711, if your child is absent 

from school. By letting the Attendance Officer, Zoe Plumb, know about student 

absences this saves the need for text messages to be sent out or absent letters being 

sent home. Please assist us in maintaining accurate attendance records for your child. 

Mobile Phones 

Students are now required to place their mobile phones in the phone holders which 

are located in all classrooms. If your child brings their phone into the classroom and 

does not place this in the phone holder the phone will be taken by the teacher and 

returned at the end of the school day. A mobile phone is not to be used instead of a 

laptop or calculator.  

Uniform Expectations 

If students arrives at school, out of uniform, without a note, they will be required to change 

into school supplied uniform for the day. If your child is out of uniform, please provide a 

signed note, which explains why your child is not wearing uniform on a particular day. When 

students are at school or participating in school activities that take them out of the school 

grounds they are expected to be in full uniform.  This does not include non-school uniform 

jackets, beanies, hoodies or tracksuit pants, however they can wear long sleeve navy or white 

tops (without hoods) underneath their polo tops. Students are also reminded that they are 

required to wear shoes that are predominately black. If you require any assistance with 

school uniform, please don’t hesitate to contact the school and speak to either a member of 

the Year 8 Team or the Wellbeing Team members. 

Student Laptops 

A reminder that students are expected to have a laptop and that students need to bring their lap-

top to all classes. Staff in the Year 8 team have worked to determine which students have their own 

laptop or required access to a school laptop in the short term. Therefore, all students in Year 8 

currently have access to a laptop. If parents and guardians could support the school by checking 

that their child is taking their laptop to school that would assist with trying to develop good organi-

sational habits. 

Tech School – Design: Flat Pack Furniture Challenge 

Twenty four eager and excited Year 8 students attended a two day program at the Tech School in Morwell where they were 

in charge of designing a flat pack piece of furniture. The students were required to use their maths skills to design a piece of 

furniture within the requirements, which were provided by the customer, during an interview between the designers and the 

customer. The students were then required to use CAD software to design their product before manufacturing the piece of 

furniture using the laser cutting machine. The students were then required to design a campaign to market and sell their 

product focusing on using persuasive skills and new technologies to improve their marketing.  

Victorian Young Leaders to China 2018 

For those Year 8 students who are currently studying Chinese and planning on continuing into Year 9, the opportunity to 

participate in the Victorian Young Leaders to China in 2019 tour is currently looking for Expressions of Interest. For the past 

four years students from Kurnai College have participated in the VYLC Program. This is a program organised by the 

Department of Education and Training (DET) which allows students from a number of schools to spend six weeks in China 

studying Chinese language, experiencing Chinese culture and lifestyle and developing their personal leadership skills. 

While the exact dates have not yet been confirmed, the tentative dates are Saturday, 16th  March to Friday, 26th  April, 2019. 

This time includes the two weeks of term 1 holidays. There is also a two pre-departure camp in Melbourne in February that 

all students  are required to attend. 

Please speak to Lindy Gumpold, Year 8 Team Leader, if you would like any more information about this program. 



PBS Coupons 

Village Cinema movie tickets have been the most popular reward that the Year 8 students are 

collecting with their coupons from the PBS cupboard. A reminder that the PBS coupons are given 

to students by staff members, when students display a behaviour from the Four Pillars – 

Relationships, Engagement, Excellence, or Work Ethic – for a prize from the display cupboard, 

which is the Wellbeing Office.  

At the end of week 2 the following are the top 5 students for Year 8. 

Lance Townsend - 22 

Madilyn Bryce - 18 

Tamsyn Walker - 6 

Kayley Answerth - 4 

Roderick Fitzgerald - 3 

 

A reminder to all Year 8 students that when they receive a ticket that they need to write their name 

on the ticket and then place it into the PBS box, which is located in the Library. 

Homework Club  

Homework Club is becoming a popular place for Year 8 students to come along and receive extra 

assistance from teachers and to complete work before they go home. With the release of the August 

Learning Behaviour Reports this is a great opportunity for parents and guardians to reflect on 

whether your child needs extra assistance to help them complete work.  

Celebration Day 

 With the end of Year 8 getting closer preparations are well underway for the Year 8 

Celebration Day. Celebration Day is a time when the Year 8 students are able to enjoy 

a visit to the cinema where they will be able to see a movie of their choice. All Year 8 

students will be invited to return their permission forms, however, attendance at this 

event will be subject to students behaviours throughout the remainder of Term 4. On 

Thursday 29th November the Year 8 students will have the opportunity to watch a 

private screening of the movie ‘Ralph breaks the Internet’ before its general release to 

the public. They will then walk to Gippsland Immigration Park for a BBQ lunch before 

returning to school at 2pm for an early dismissal. The students will soon be bringing 

home the permission form for this activity which will need to be returned as soon as 

possible.  
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Year 8 News continued……….   

Lindy Gumpold 

Year 8 Team Leader 

gumpold.galinde.g@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:      We do the best that we can do 

  Work Ethic:      We are committed to working hard 

  Relationships:  We value and respect each other 

When: Wednesday afternoon  

Where: Churchill Campus Library  
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Year 9 News ……….  

We are continuing to focus on three important things this term: 

Uniform 

Students are expected to be in appropriate uniform every day. Black pants and non-

college hoodies should not be worn to school. Students wearing inappropriate uniform 

will be asked to change. 

We were pleased to see all our students back after the holidays somewhat refreshed for 
our last term. 

A thank you from us if you came to discuss your child’s progress at Parent Teacher 
Conversations. It is always beneficial to have the support of our families. 

Education Pathways 

This time of year sees our students making a number of decisions about their Education Pathway. 

Students have been working on their Career Action Plan and Resume in preparation for mock job interviews coming up later 

in the term. This process is to also assist students prepare for Work Experience next year or to even apply for part time 

employment. 

Students looking at participating in Foundation VCAL had a trial day this week to discover more about the program. 

Students given the opportunity to complete a VCE subject next year have now completed and submitted an application form. 

Last week students were given the opportunity to have “Student Voice” about what electives they would like to see offered 

next year. The students are now going through the selection process. 

 

Robin Fitzpatrick 

Year 9 Team Leader 

fitzpatrick.robin.e@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:      We do the best that we can do 

  Work Ethic:      We are committed to working hard 

  Relationships:  We value and respect each other 

Peer Support: 

Students that are to be involved in Peer Support in 2019 are off to camp next week to work on developing their leadership and 

team work skills. We wish them well and look forward to hearing how they go. 

Mobile Phones 

Classrooms have mobile phone holders that students are expected to use to ensure that they are free from temptation and 

distraction. 

BYOD 

Students are required to bring their device to school charged and ready to use.  
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Year 10 News ……….   

Jenny Horner 

Year 10 Team Leader 

horner.jenny.m@edumail.vic.gov.au 
The excursions listed in the calendar below are optional for students.  Excursion forms 

were distributed to students or expressions of interest have been sought.  It is 

important to note that final unit assessments will be completed in Week 7 and final 

Year 10 exams will be undertaken in Week 8 (a timetable will be sent home and 

included in the newsletter). 

What's coming up  

ONLY 6 WEEKS LEFT AT the 

JUNIOR CAMPUS 
Thursday 29th November is officially the last day for our Year 10 students at the 
Churchill campus.  This day also marks the Year 10 Formal (more details below). 

Mobile Phones 

We continue to encourage students not to use their mobile 
phones for personal use during their lessons. Students will be 
directed to place their phones in the holders OR they are 
expected to leave their phone in their locker.  Students will have 
their phones confiscated for the day if not being used 
appropriately during class time.  If you need to contact your child 
during normal class times please contact the front office directly 
on 5132 3700. 

Year 10 Formal 

Please keep an eye on the newsletter as more details will be shared here about the Year 

10 Formal. 

Theme: The Great Gatsby (black, white and gold). Semi formal attire. 

Location: Quality Inn and Suites, Traralgon 

Cost: approximately $33 

Any student who is interested in a career in the Emergency Services is encouraged to 

participate in the Emergency Services Program.  See flyer for more details.  Students are 

to let Kylie Downey (Careers) know as soon as possible. 
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Calendar of Excursions / Camps 

Year 7  
Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

23 Jul-14 Dec Swimming $NIL 20/7/18 

24 Oct Managing Farms $NIL 22/10/18 

29 Oct Year 7/8 Girls Hockey $NIL 23/10/18 

Year 8 
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

23 Jul-14 Dec Swimming $NIL 20/7/18 

29 Oct Year 7/8 Girls Hockey $NIL 23/10/18 

    

Year 9 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

23,30 Oct OE Life Saving Skills $NIL CLOSED 

22-24 Oct Peer Support Camp $100 CLOSED 

7-9 Nov OE Wilson’s Prom $170 30/10/18 

Year 10 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

    

    

    

All Years  
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

24 May –21 

Nov 

AIME Program $NIL 21/5/18 
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Attention ALL 2019 Year 11 and 12 students 

Would you like to attend the Mt Hotham Camp in 2019?  

Mt Hotham is a well-known ski resort approximately 4-5 hours drive from Churchill via Omeo. The main 

activities undertaken on the camp will be downhill skiing and/or snowboarding.  

The camp will run from Sunday 7th July to Friday 12th July, 2019. Students must be at the University 

Campus bus stop at 10.00am on the Sunday. We intend to return to Kurnai College (University Campus) 

at approximately 9.00pm on the Friday.  Students will be staying at a Ski Lodge located at the top of the 

mountain. The total cost of the camp will be approximately $1650.00 which includes: 

 Resort entries 

 Accommodation 

 All meals 

 Lift 

 Lessons 

 Night skiing on Wednesday evening 

 Ski/Snowboard Hire including carve skis, boots and poles or board and boots 

 Transport to and from Mount Hotham 

 Hotham hoodie jumper 

Students will need to pay a deposit of $300 if they would like to secure a position for the camp by 

1/12/2018.  We have organised a payment plan in an effort to give families the opportunity to finalise the 

full payment by 2.00pm on Friday 21st July 2019. While we understand this is an expensive camp we 

strongly believe that this is the most economical way of giving students the opportunity to participate in 

Alpine Snow sports. All students who participate in this camp will come home exhausted and thoroughly 

satisfied with their experiences, bubbling with stories of the thrills and spills they encountered.  

In order for this camp to proceed, we require a minimum of 20 students to attend and will cap the 
attendance at 25 students.  In the event of us not receiving enough interest, we will have to cancel this 

camp and, in this instance only, your deposit will be refunded. 

Students are expected to have a good behaviour history and an average or above average fitness level. 
Parents will be notified if their child is in danger of losing their invitation to camp due to poor behaviour 
at school. These decisions will be made by the Principal, in consultation with the advocate team and 
Camp Coordinator.  
 
Additional information will be provided to your child as time gets closer to ensure your child is properly 

equipped for the camp. Their safety and comfort will depend on this. If students don’t have the required 

equipment they may be able to borrow a snow jacket and pants or alternatively this clothing can be 
hired from Mt Hotham.  

Ambulance membership is highly recommended as a trip in an ambulance from Mt Hotham can cost 

thousands of dollars if you are a non-member.  We also recommend travel insurance for an additional 

cost. 

If you have any further queries, please contact Mrs Candy White, the Camp Coordinator at the University 

Campus on 5132 3800. 

The link below provides a video of students attending a camp to Mt Hotham.  Please visit the below link 

to gain more understanding of what adventures you will get up to if you decide to attend the Mt Hotham 
camp in 2019.  

https://vimeo.com/143574333 

Kind regards, Candy White.  

https://vimeo.com/143574333


Attendance 

Hotline 

5132 3711 

 
 
 

Excellence 
 
 

‘We  do the best we  
can do’   

 
    

 
 
 

Relationships 
 
 

‘We  value and respect 
each other’   

 
    

Kurnai Pillars 

 
 
 

Work Ethic 
 
 

‘We are committed to 
working hard’   

 
    

 
 
 

Engagement 
 
 

‘We actively participate 
in our own learning’   

 
    

CHURCHILL CAMPUS  -  PATHWAYS TO SUCCESS                                                                                                         General News

School Dental will be providing dental treatment for students at 

Kurnai College and conducting visits this term.  All students have attended dental lessons to 

learn about the importance of oral hygiene.   

For students to be seen by School Dental for a check-up, a filled in consent form needs to be 

returned to the school.  If you did not get a form, you can get the form from the office.   

For further information, please contact Sarah the School Nurse.  

I work Monday, Tuesday and Wednesdays across all the campuses of Kurnai.  Students or 

families can organise to see me by talking to the teachers or the welfare team or email 

pearse-clark.sarah.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 

SCHOOL NURSE UPDATE 

2018 Second hand books for sale 
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Does your child have a current Asthma Action Plan or Anaphylaxis Management Plan?  

  

Annual Update Anaphylaxis and Asthma Management Plans 

Whilst your child is attending school and suffers from these medical conditions, it is your 

responsibility each year to supply the school with updated medical information from your 

family doctor.  This information is retained by the school so that should a medical issue arise 

the correct medical treatment is administered. 

Please contact your family doctor to arrange an updated Management Plan as soon as possi-

ble.  Once you have the plan please ensure that the school is given this information as soon 

as possible. 
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Whilst Kurnai College  is happy to include Community Announcements in our  newsletters - please understand Kurnai    
College is not involved in the organisations or the running of any  these community events.    
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A supporter of making and sharing music, the Latrobe City Brass Band is a supporter of the music program at Kurnai 

College. 

Currently seeking players of all ages and abilities. 

Beginners are most welcome and instruments are available. 

Venue: Morwell Town Common – Cnr Elgin and Chapel Streets, Morwell 

Rehearsals occur Every Tuesday evening 

Come and see what this band is all about at the rehearsal or contact the band representative for further information on 

Mobile: 0413 809 965 
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